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CONNECTIONS

Pearls, Prodigals, and
the Power of Love
F R O M  P A S T O R  H E A T H E R  B R O W N

Dear People of God, 

     This summer we have been taking a fresh look at some of the

parables of Jesus. We began our summer worship series on June 1,

when we read the parables found in Luke 15 about the lost sheep,

the lost coin and the lost (prodigal) son. Then on June 22, Marty

Yohn shared about the parable in Matthew 13, often referred to as

“The Pearl of Great Price.” Then on July 20, we read about the Good

Samaritan in Luke 10, the third parable in our series. And along the

way, we have drawn insight from a Bible scholar named Amy-Jill

Levine to help us understand the parables according to first century

Judaism.   

     According to Amy-Jill Levine, Jesus’s parables are short stories

that tell us something about God’s kingdom – about what’s really

important in God’s kingdom. Jesus’ parables are meant to make us

think about kingdom values that we hold deep within us. When

Marty Yohn spoke about The Pearl of Great Price, he asked us to

consider what we hold most dear in life. What is it that we would

give up everything for in order to find it? Marty went on to say that

to God, each one of us is like a pearl of great price. God goes to

great lengths in order search for us when we stray because he loves

us so much. 
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     The parables of Jesus show us how

God’s work becomes manifest in our

lives in significant ways. And Jesus’

command at the conclusion of The Good

Samaritan story compels us to look

beyond ourselves when he says: “Go and

do likewise.” There is a direct connection

between love of God and love of

neighbor. At Faith Lutheran, Jesus’

command comes to us in similar words:

“Loved by God – Living for Others.” And

what about this one, “God’s work, our

hands?” And let us not forget to lift up

the most recent slogan proclaimed by

our Presiding Bishop Elizabeth Eaton:

“God’s love made real.” 

     And how can you extend that love to

others, no matter who they are, or where

they come from, or what they look like,

or what language they speak? That is the

question we are left with as we hear the

parables once again this summer. 

In Christ, 

Pastor Heather 

How has God’s love been
manifest in your life?

Garage Sale Highlights
FROM PASTOR HEATHER

     Thank you to everyone who donated,
shopped, and helped make our Faith Garage Sale
a huge success! We’re excited to share that over
$1,800 was raised! A heartfelt thank you to the
30+ volunteers who gave their time, energy, and
creativity to make this event run smoothly—we
couldn’t have done it without you. Proceeds go
to the Capital Campaign ($854.86), the Care Fund
($500) and the NW Synod's Neighbor to Neighbor
ministry ($500). 

"Where there is great love, there are always
miracles." — Willa Cather
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     Joy greatly depends on how you view life,

so if you need help getting your sense of

humor back, ask God to show you the lighter

side of life today. Don’t hesitate to laugh when

you suddenly feel joyful; you will quickly find

that joy is very contagious. Now when I hear

89Q, the “Joy Bringer”, I feel the joy she brings

to her message. So, how will you view life

today?

I choose JOY!

Many Blessings,  

Diane Herron 

Bringing you Joy!

     Joy... have you ever really thought about the word

Joy? I heard on radio station 89Q, a woman who

always brought in the “Joy Bringer”, but I truly never

understood it at the time. It was probably because I

was going a million miles a minute, running here and

there and my mind wasn’t right with God. Nehemiah

8:10 says, “Be not grieved and depressed, for the joy of

the Lord is your strength and stronghold. Being

happy and joyful makes you strong, and being mad or

sad makes you weak. But the Lord is a Shield, and the

Lifter of your head (see Psalm 3:3). 

     Satan isn’t after your joy; he is after your strength.

The devil wants you too weak to pray. He wants you

worn out and burned out. But the Lord will lift your

head and shield you from the devil’s plot against you,

if you put your trust in Him. Joy makes You Strong.

God created us with the ability to laugh, so we must

need to laugh. The Word says, “A happy heart is good

medicine and a cheerful mind works healing”

(Proverbs 17:22). Jesus wants us to experience His joy.

Joy: God’s Medicine for the Soul
FROM COUNCIL PRESIDENT
DIANE HERRON

The President’s Corner



💰 Finance Notes

Elevator repairs $1,500 and bathroom fan replacements completed.

Approved policy changes to insurance and savings strategy.

🏠 Parsonage Update

 Moving Forward see pg. 12

🛠 Church Operations

Looking for someone to help open/close the building on Sundays and special events. Sign up in

gathering area.

Council meetings now on the last Sunday of each month to allow for more time to get minutes

from Mission Teams.

As always, if you have thoughts, ideas, or concerns, reach out to a Mission Team—or drop a note in the

President’s Box on the Welcome Table. Your voice matters!
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Here’s a snapshot of what your Church
Council is working on as we plan,
coordinate, and serve together:

Council 2025-2026
President Diane Herron                            ddherron6@gmail.com

Vice President Michelle Rhodes           micheller0714@gmail.com

Secretary Rich Tarter                                  richtarter@gmail.com 

Treasurer (AP) Kent Mueller         treasurer@faithmarshfield.com  

Financial Secretary (AR) Pam Johnson           majiella@gmail.com  

Jeff Tisdell                                                    jttizzy78@gmail.com

Renee Stafford                                 renee.stafford@hotmail.com

Bonnie Brix                                             bonniesbrix@gmail.com

Don Streiff                                                  streiffonclay@tds.net

Sally Rakovec                                            dsrakovec@gmail.com

Alivia Schiferl Youth Representative 

NEW YOUTH DIRECTOR NEEDED:
Faith Lutheran Church is searching for

a new Youth Director to lead our youth

ministry program. The position is 10-12

hrs/wk. Individuals who are

enthusiastic about coordinating fun,

faith-building activities for middle

school and high school youth are

encouraged to apply. Please submit

your resume to the church office, where

you can also obtain the job description.

Deadline: Aug 25. Questions? See

Brenda Fellenz and/or Pastor Heather.
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GLOW Sunday School
     We met with GLOW teachers on July 24 to

review the calendar and unveil our new

digital curriculum. We’re committed to

creating a fun, faith-filled, and safe

environment where kids can grow in God’s

love.

Confirmation Program
   On August 10 at 10:15 AM, we will be

having a Confirmation Parent Meeting

(Grades 6–8) We’ll share program updates

and would love your input! If you can’t

attend, please schedule a 1-hour meeting

with Brianne, Justin, and Pastor Heather.

We’re also excited to welcome Eric Ratsch as

our new 7th-grade Confirmation teacher!

RISE Students
We’re currently planning our fall meeting

schedule. Let’s discuss ideas and scheduling

at the August 10 parent meeting. Register for

upcoming Teen Nights on the calendar page

of our website or app. Next one is August 1 .st

Mentor Program
Mentors have been working on new goals

and guidelines. Stay tuned for a kickoff

meeting this month to connect mentors and

mentees and launch the year together! 

     Summer is flying by—whether you’ve been

enjoying vacations, ballgames, or simply soaking up

time with family, we hope it’s been meaningful. We

can’t wait to welcome everyone back for another

exciting year at Faith Lutheran Church!

We’ve got lots of exciting updates, some familiar, some

new—to keep your family connected, informed, and

inspired. Be sure to keep an eye on your email,

bulletin, Facebook, website, and more!

Registration is OPEN for the 2025–26 year! Register

your child now via our website, email link, or by

contacting us at familyed@faithmarshfield.com. Know

someone who’s looking to get their kids connected to

church? Invite them, everyone is welcome, baptized or

not!

July Highlights
July 11 – RISE Night: Students led a fun-filled night

with games, trivia, and laughter.

July 16 – GLOW Fellowship: Kids cooked lunch,

made “forgiveness candles,” and reflected on God’s

love.

July 23 – TORCH Mentor Meeting: We discussed

ways to enhance mentor/mentee connections.

July 24 – GLOW Teacher Meeting: Reviewed the

calendar and digital curriculum to better engage

students.

FROM CO-DIRECTORS
JUSTIN POLZIN & BRIANNE THOMPSON

GLOWGLOWGLOW

Adult Education - FLAME
      We had a great July planning session.

Join us August 24 during worship to learn

more. Our first session will be September 7

after worship in the Upper Room.

Lighting the Way for a
New Year of Faith



BIRTHDAYS:SAWYER – 08/19HUDSON – 08/23

BIRTHDAY
Happy

BAPTISMAL BIRTHDAYS:HUDSON – 08/17

Looking Ahead: August Events
August 1 @ 5:30 PM – RISE Overnight: Games,

food, and fun for grades 6–9.

August 20 – Summer GLOW 5-8 PM & Preschool

Parent/Student Night (Time TBD)

August 24 @ 9 AM – Backpack Blessing during

Worship – Start the school year with a blessing!

GLOW UPCOMING EVENTSGLOW UPCOMING EVENTSGLOW UPCOMING EVENTS

New Program Names
We’ve refreshed our ministry names and branding to better reflect our mission and faith

journey:

· SPARK (Ages 0–3) – Cradle Roll | “Every flame starts with a SPARK.”

· GLOW (Pre-K–5th) – Sunday School | “Let your faith GLOW.”

· RISE (6th–9th) – Confirmation & Middle School | “Rising up in faith and friendship.”

· TORCH – Mentorship Program (6th–8th) | “A torch is passed on.”

· FLAME – Adult Faith Formation | “Continuing the journey. Deepening the flame.”

This branding reflects our belief that faith is a lifelong journey—from the smallest spark to a

lifelong flame. Keep an eye out as we continue to share this story across our church.
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Thank you for your ongoing support and involvement.

We’re so grateful for this amazing community and

excited for all that’s ahead!

With joy, The GLOW Education Team



Mission Trip 2025: Grace, Service,
and the Big Apple
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FROM YOUTH DIRECTOR
KIM VRANA

Thank You...
    From the bottom of our hearts, thank you to

every member of Faith Lutheran who supported

our 2025 Mission Trip Team. Whether you donated,

participated in fundraisers, prayed for us, or simply

encouraged our youth, you were part of this

journey. And what a journey it was.

     This year’s mission trip to New York City was

unlike any we’ve taken before—immersive,

intense, meaningful, and deeply moving. We met

people from all walks of life, listened to their

stories, shared our own (and even shared some

cheese!), and reflected on what it means to live

out God’s love, forgiveness, and grace in real time.

    God’s Work, Our Hands wasn’t just a slogan—

it was our lived experience. In the heart of a city

known for its size and speed, we slowed down to

notice the sacred. To serve with compassion. To

offer grace and receive it, sometimes when we

least expected it.

      On this trip, we had the privilege of serving

at three incredible ELCA congregations in New

York—Advent Lutheran (our host site), Trinity

Lower East Side and Trinity Place Shelter—where

doors are flung open in true Christ-like

welcome.

     Two congregations feed hundreds of hungry

neighbors each day or week. The other provides

LGBTQ+ young adults experiencing

homelessness a safe place to sleep, eat, and be

seen as beloved children of God.

     We partnered Pastor Fabian in Queens to

help deliver fresh produce to more than 600

people living in a food desert. 
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And yes, we had some fun along the way—exploring

the city, walking a collective 50 miles, and even

seeing a Broadway show. 

We packed a lot into those four 17-hour days. And

after two 28-hour train rides... well, you can imagine

how good that Chicago photo above on the way

home felt!

But mission trips aren’t just about what happens

during the week—they're about what happens after.

The experiences we’ve had will shape how we pray,

serve, lead, forgive, and love moving forward. As we

often say, life-change might launch on a mission trip,

but it grows in the days and months after.

We invite you to hear more about that transformation

at our Mission Trip Reflection Service on Sunday,

August 3. You’ll hear directly from our youth and

adult leaders as they share the stories, challenges,

and grace they encountered in the Big Apple. Can’t

make it? The service will be available online to watch

later as well.

Until then, know this: your support helped make this

life-changing experience possible. You helped feed

the sheep. And the seeds of faith you’ve helped plant

are still growing.

God is good. All the time.

—Faith Lutheran Youth Mission Trip Team 

– New York City 2025
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Financial Updates
Treasurer’s Report
FROM TREASURER KENT MUELLER

     �General giving for June 2025 was
$22,733, compared to $17,948 for 2024 and
$19,926 for 2023. June’s giving was the
highest of the last four years. The June
general giving was $8,095 lower than the
breakeven point for general giving. The
breakeven point is the amount needed to
have a balanced budget for the year. June
expenses exceeded income by $357. 

Halfway through 2025, year-to-date
expenses now exceeded income by $6,421.
Year-to-date income is lower than budget
by $7,192, expenses are lower than budget
by $10,171, and interest earnings are higher
than budget by $1,142, resulting in net loss
that is $4,121 lower than budgeted. 

   As we enter our 2  year of our
Multi-year Capital Campaign, here is
where we are at for 2025.

nd

Facilities Soup Supper     $ 392
Communications Cards    $ 280
Personnel Brat Fry           $1,122
Education/FIA Brat Fry     $1,000
Garage Sale                    $ 855
Member Donations          $ 380

                                TOTAL $4,029
(Individual member donations not listed in
Progress Bar)

FROM CHURCH COUNCIL

Capital Campaign Progress

$4,029

$10,000

updated on 7/31/25

   For more details or any questions, please

contact Cindy Prust. Here are the totals as of

6/2/25:

          Undesignated Memorial       $10,618.59

          Flowers & Altar                     $3,734.63

          Piece Corp                            $  864.97

          Music Ministry                      $4,254.23

          Churkey Ed. Fund                 $2,941.37

          God’s Work, Our Hands        $1,025.58

          Property Improvement          $ 857.58

          Kitchen Remodel                  $2,370.95

          Faith In Action                      $ 584.00

          Fresh Expressions                $  100.00

Memorial and Other Funds
Report
FROM TREASURER CINDY PRUST

Care Fund Update
INTERIM CHAIR ALICIA
HEINRICH

   During the month of 
July we had one request to help a family
with utilities and two donations from Faith.

Balance as of 6/30/2025    $   7,451.11 
Contributions                          $    800.00
Distributions                          -$    500.00
Ending Balance 7/30/2025     $   7,751.11  
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Facilities Management Team
CHAIR PAM JOHNSON

Highlights
🛠 Caring for Our Building & Grounds
The Facility Team met on July 7 to discuss

ongoing care for our church building and

property, as well as several updates and

improvements. Here's a look at what’s

happening behind the scenes to keep our

shared space welcoming, safe, and functional.

🏡 Parsonage Recommendation
A major topic of discussion was the parsonage.

After reviewing two demolition bids, the team is

recommending Bach Excavating, LLC to the

Church Council. The proposed cost is $21,715,

with a contingency of $8,285, totaling $30,000 to

cover any unforeseen issues. This

recommendation was presented at the July 27

Council Meeting for approval. It was approved.

Additional parsonage considerations included

concerns about possible asbestos, fluid in the oil

tank, and coordination for furniture removal.

Habitat for Humanity may be able to assist with

some of these items.

🪑 Furniture Policy Discussion
The team discussed the need for a clear policy

on loaning out church furniture. A proposal will

be developed for the next meeting to

discontinue lending church furniture for outside

use.

Mission Team Updates

🧽 Cleaning & Custodial Improvements
Carpet shampooing in the Gathering Area and

Sanctuary will take place in the coming weeks.

The team is addressing toilet float issues, AED

training, and sourcing paper towels from a

new vendor.

The choir room pews are slated for removal. 

The elevator repair cost is being confirmed,

and we’re exploring whether a policy might

help cover future repair costs.

💡 Electrical Work Identified
The following areas have been identified for repair

by Mueller Electric:

Light in Gathering Area

Multiple basement outlets and switches

Exit light in Fellowship Hall

Heater near the youth room

Various outdated or non-working outlets

💧 Plumbing Updates & Gratitude
We’re incredibly grateful to Terry Prust for donating

his time and skills to replace faucets in:

The basement kitchen

The women’s restroom (basement)

The Sacristy

The kitchen in the Upper Room

FACILITIES CONTINUED ON NEXT PAGE



FAITH CONNECTIONS PAGE 11

🛠 Ongoing Projects & Contributions
Custodian Closet was reorganized and

cleaned.

Mission Team Closet to be updated with

shelving.

New Event Form has been rolled out to

streamline planning and coordination

across teams.

The Facility Team is participating in the

Connect & Win Challenge to encourage

church engagement.

🙌 Special Thanks
We’re thankful for these behind-the-scenes acts

of service:

Kent donated wood and Justin built two

sturdy shelves for garage storage.

Don and Kent filled a large gravel hole at

the alley entrance to the parking lot.

Kent also donated and installed a shelf in

the ushers’ area near the front entrance.

🌿 Outdoor Care Continues
The Green Team's monthly garden

cleanups are happening on the 3rd

Saturday of each month through October

(4th in August). All are welcome to join in

keeping our landscaping beautiful.

Thank you to everyone who continues to

support the upkeep and stewardship of

our church building and grounds!

FACILITIES CONTINUED...

Plants at the parsonage to be distributed to

those wishing to plant them in home gardens

and then perhaps donating a part of the plant

to the church for future landscaping:

Orange tiger lilies, Double blossom orange

lilies, Yellow lilies, Apricot lilies, Shrub roses (2),

Hosta varieties, Yellow irises, Chives, Shasta

daisies, Autumn joy, Sedum with yellow flowers

If you wish to donate a part of one of these

plants, please contact Kathy or John Campbell

jkcamp3@gmail.com or Joyce Cesar. 

A $5 donation to be used for capital

improvement for each of these plant portions

will be greatly appreciated. 

CARE FOR CREATION: 
You are invited to help maintain the church

landscape: weeds are growing faster than our

desired plantings and bushes need to be

trimmed. Come on August 23  at 9 AM with

your gloves and favorite gardening tools.

rd

Social Concerns & Green Team
CHAIR JOHN & KATHY CAMPBELL



Special Congregational Meeting to be held on Sunday, August 17,

2025 following the 9 AM service. 

 

Here is the proposed agenda: 
Discuss and vote on the bid and contingency for the Parsonage

razing. $21,715 + $8,285 contingency. 

Discuss and vote on the monies coming from Undesignated

Savings. 

Rationale: 
There was much discussion on the Parsonage at the Facilities

Meeting. Discussion included dealing with possible asbestos,

fluid in the oil tank, empty furnishings out of the house, etc. Jeff

Tisdell brought two bids, as a third contractor did not submit a

bid. 

The Finance Team and Council proposes to use monies from

Undesignated Savings to cover the cost of the Parsonage

Razing: 

As of the end of June, our Undesignated Savings balance

was $101,403. Assuming a cost of $30,000 with

contingencies, our Undesignated Savings balance would

decrease to $71,403. This would result in using almost 30%

of our Undesignated Savings balance to raze the

parsonage. Using Undesignated Savings would decrease

our interest income and give us a smaller reserve to use in

years when our income falls short of our expenses. While

this results in a decrease in our savings balance, we feel

that it is the best source of funds for this project.  Please

note that we also have an Emergency Savings fund of

$80,000 set aside, in addition to the $71,403 that would be

left in our Undesignated Savings. Potential ideas to discuss

in the future would be how to replenish our savings if

there are concerns. 

If you have any questions, please reach out to Pastor Heather or to

Council President Diane Herron. 
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SPECIAL CONGREGATIONAL MEETING - AUG. 17TH

We Need Your Help!
     It takes many hands and
hearts to create a meaningful
and welcoming Sunday morning
worship experience—and you
can make a difference!
     We’re looking for volunteers
to serve in a variety of roles:
ushers, greeters, readers,
communion assistants, welcome
table attendants, and coffee hour
hosts. Whether you’ve helped
before or are brand new, we’ll
provide simple instructions to
guide you.
     Please consider signing up to
serve! You’ll find the sign-up
sheet on the usher table at the
back of the sanctuary each
Sunday.
     Thank you for being part of
what makes worship at Faith so
special!

Worship & Music Team
CHAIR L INDA NELSON-
SCHRIEBER
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      Hey Faith Family! The Communications Team

did not meet in July but did launch a Mission

Team Challenge to encourage more social media

engagement among members. The Team with

the most participation will win a pizza party for

their team at their next Team Meeting on behalf

of the Communications Team. 

Livestream & Recording 
      Good news! The blips and stops in the

livestream due to intermittent internet

connection issues have been working for the

past four weeks and we are now able to trouble

shoot the Livestream Hardware. We have been

working with Audio Architects to see what we

can do to cause any other “blips” in the

livestream. We are working on it as best as we

know how. Thank you for your patience. 

Communication Team
INTERIM CHAIR ALICIA HEINRICH

  🍂 Faith, Friends, Flowers and Fire Night
 Saturday, September 13 | 6:00–7:30 PM
Auburndale School Forest
Join us for an evening of community and
connection!
 Faith in Action invites you to a special
congregational gathering in the beauty of nature.
Enjoy:

Food & Music
Great Conversations
A Movie for the Kids
A Hike Scavenger Hunt
Beautiful Forest Flowers
And, of course, a Cozy Fire!

Come relax, reconnect with old friends, make new
ones, and soak in the beauty of the outdoors.
 We’d love to see you there! Bring your family and
friends!

🎃 Trunk or Treat
 Saturday, October 18th
 Wouldn’t it be great to recreate the fun and
fantastic turnout we had last year?
 We can’t do it without you! Whether you
decorate your trunk and hand out candy or
volunteer to help run the event, your participation
makes all the difference.
Let’s work together to make this year’s Trunk or
Treat another unforgettable evening!

The July Faith in Action Team Meeting will be held
on Thursday, August 14 at 6:00 PM.  Please join us
if you're interested!

Got questions or want to help with planning? Let
us know—we’re always excited to welcome new
ideas and energy! 💡❤️

Upcoming Events & Activities
Outdoor Movie Night – Friday, August 8
Bring a chair, pack a blanket, and invite your

friends and family for a fun evening under the

stars (or indoors if it rains)!

 Join us at Faith to watch Pixar’s Inside Out 2.

🕗 Movie starts at 8:00 PM

🍿 Free refreshments provided

This event is free and sponsored by Faith in

Action.

 Come enjoy a night of laughter, snacks, and

community — we can’t wait to see you there!

Faith in Action Team
CHAIR TREVA TISDELL



WEDNESDAY, AUG. 13TH, 2025
 🕔 5:00 PM – 6:30 PM 📍 WILDWOOD STATION PAVILION

     BRANCHING OUT UPDATE: A free meal
and outdoor gathering for connection &
renewal 
We held our second BRANCHING OUT
event at Hamus Nature Preserve on Wed
July 9, 5:00-6:30pm. It was an evening of
faith, fellowship and fun! We enjoyed a meal
of Jimmy John’s sandwiches, chips and
cookies. Jeff Johnson led songs of peace &
love on quitar. Diane Herron organized a
nature walk through the park helping us
explore the beauty of God’s creation. 
Our third and final BRANCHING OUT event
for the summer will be at Wildwood
Pavillion on Wed Aug 13, 5:00-6:30pm. Our
meal will include a menu of fried chicken,
potato salad, baked beans and cookies.
Nancy Young will lead a sing-a-long on
guitar and we will share in faithful table
discussions. The event will conclude by
welcoming participants to walk to our 70th
anniversary tree located next to the upper
pond. 
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   PLEASE PLAN TO ATTEND OUR FINAL BRANCHING
OUT EVENT FOR THE SUMMER. And better yet, invite
someone to come along! Is there someone from
outside the congregation you can bring who would
appreciate an opportunity for faith, fellowship & fun?
This is an excellent event for them to attend with you.
You can RSVP online or by calling the church office. All
are welcome! 
Questions? See a Fresh Expressions Team Member:
Dave & Diane Herron; Dave Iversen & Pastor Heather;
Justin & Jessica Polzin; and/or Ryann & Michelle
Rhodes. 

Jim Legge; Ardith Hendrickson; Karen Bohm’s sister,

Nancy; Dave Herron; Erv Sommerville; Mike Voss;

Arlene Norberg; Dave & Diane Herron’s niece, Mia;

Tom & Darlene Krake. 

PRAYER LIST
Please keep the fo l lowing people in your

prayers :  (Names wi l l  remain on the prayer
l is t  for  three weeks unless otherwise

requested. )

FRESH EXPRESSIONS 
Branching Out Recap

INVITE SOMEONE and PLAN TO ATTEND





207 S Cherry Ave.
Marshfield, WI 54449
www.faithmarshfield.com
office@faithmarshfield.com     715-387-3757

Office Hours: Tuesdays-Thursdays 8:30 AM-2:30 PM 
Service Time: Sundays 9:00 AM 

Faith Lutheran Staff Emails
Pastor Heather Brown

pastor@faithmarshfield.com

Justin Polzin & Brianne Thompson,

Directors of Education & Family Ministry

familyed@faithmarshfield.com

Kim Vrana, Youth Director 

youth@faithmarshfield.com

Cheryl Zimmerman, Communications 

communications@faithmarshfield.com

Linda Nelson-Schreiber, Praise Band Director

music@faithmarshfield.com

Kent Mueller, Treasurer

treasurer@faithmarshfield.com

Alicia Heinrich, Office Manager

office@faithmarshfield.com

Justin Polzin, Custodian

custodian@faithmarshfield.com
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Live-streaming on our APP, Facebook & YouTube. 
Cable Access 989 Broadcast Times:

Sunday at 12 Noon
Monday at 11:30 AM

Friday at 11 AM
Always access on App,

      Facebook &       YouTube.

WAYS TO WATCH

SERVICE TIME
IN-PERSON 9:00 AM


